

Pentewan Valley Parish Council
Climate, Ecology and Environment Working Advisory Committee

Meeting of Climate Action Working Group, held by in person at Tarzell and via TEAMS

Date: Monday 9th January 2023 7pm

Present:

In person	Stephen Street John Sundercombe Anthony Hereward
On-line	Miranda Smith Toni Dowrick

Agenda

Apologies for absence

George Muskett
Francis Browne
Vicky Cartwright

1. FB has asked to stand down. Gratitude to FB for his time on the committee and look forward to further collaboration.
2. Trees. MS: no to trees in Pentewan plot. No potential sites identified. Some discussion over different areas. Suggest put something on the parish website.
3. Menagwins – Road – M Bunney is awaiting response from council to repair the road. When can we ask again for more car park? GM will check. Will hold for next meeting.
4. White River Project – lot of discussion as to how, when and in what way should pressure be applied to SWW to clean up their act. AH contact Caitlin Lord to check when next date. TD will contact her contacts in SWW. MS: should this be brought up at the Pentewan Flooding Project? SS will take that to chair of PVPC.
5. Climate Action Plan Review – GM has circulated. SS agreed with it and suggest we start encouraging some projects.
 - i) suggest identifying places for TPOs.
 - ii) Suggest find a site for a collection point for anyone doing spontaneous beach cleans – there is a danger it'd be used for general litter. TD: most from official beach cleans go to the incinerator. VC was working on signage – SS will check. Maybe as a group we could all go on a litter pick
 - iii) SS will update the parish website. Discussion as to how to engage the under 30's. Possibly: Twitter? Need to make more information more easily available.
 - iv) Discussion as to how to use the information we have to make it in an accessible form. MS will chat with a friend who may know.
6. Neighbourhood Development Plan – SS. Meeting with Go-Collaborate who will help bring it all together. NDP 'surgery' in December with the council. 'Levelling Up Bill' is coming in with new regulations or possibilities. NDP is wider reaching. Whatever do there had to public consultation. Need to hone it down to 6 or so questions. Any thoughts contact SS directly.

7. Pentewan weigh-bridge. No progress as yet. Discussions carry-on.
8. Any other business. JS: could it be confirmed that Tregorrick Road is going to be 20 mph? SS will check.
9. Date of next meeting: Monday 6th February 7 pm, at Tarzell/ TEAMS